
Minutes of the Regular Meeting Potrero Hill Democratic Club 
Held July 7, 2015 

• The regular meeting of the Potrero Hill Democratic Club (the “Club”) was held at the Potrero Hill 
Neighborhood House on July 7, 2015. 

• Joni Eisen, president of the Club, called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm local time.  

• Ms. Eisen asked the membership if there were any changes to the agenda. There being none, the 
agenda for the meeting was passed by acclamation.  

• Ms. Eisen presented proposed amendments to the Bylaws that would affect the voting threshold for 
endorsements in multi-seat races. This was the first announcement before the Club of the amendment. 
Upon a motion duly made, seconded and accepted, it was moved that the Club, as per its Bylaws, 
consider the amendment at its next meeting.  

• Ms. Eisen then announced that the Club’s executive committee had discussed expanding its 
boundaries and creating a Potrero Hill-Bayview Democratic Club. She asked the membership for any 
feedback on the idea.  

• Ms. Eisen then introduced the program for the meeting. Maxine Anderson, longtime board member 
of San Francisco for Democracy and league of Women Voters SF, moderated a Black Lives Matter 
panel discussion. Participating on the panel were: 

o Rheema Callaway, Black Priorities Project Organizer for Causa Justa::Just Cause. 

o Stevon Cook, CEO of Mission Bit. 

o Joe Marshall, founder of Alive & Free/Omega Boys Club, SF Police Commissioner.  

o Thea Matthews, campus activist and Black Lives Matter movement participant.  

o Vanesa Moses, Program Co-Director of Causa Justa::Just Cause.  

• Ms. Eisen then made the following announcements: 

o A District 10 Community Forum hosted by Assembly Member David Chiu and 
Supervisor Malia Cohen would take place on July 11 at 11:00 am, at the CCSF Southeast 
Center (1800 Oakdale).  

o A Democratic Club Unity Mixer hosted by the D5 Democratic Club would take place on 
July 29 at 6:00 pm, at Madrone Art Bar, 500 Divisadero.  

o The Club’s next meeting would take place on August 4 at 7:00 pm, at the Potrero Hill 
Neighborhood House. The Club would host a CCSF Trustee Candidate Forum and a 
debate among the candidates for Sheriff.  

• There being no further business before the Club, Ms. Eisen adjourned the meeting at 8:55 pm.  

Respectfully submitted,  

J.R. Eppler, Secretary 


